Queensland Government

Cabinet – June 2019
Commencement of consultation on proposed amendments to the Child Protection Act 1999 to reinforce human rights in the legislative framework, strengthen children’s voices in decision making and reshape the regulation of care
Minister for Child Safety, Youth and Women and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence

1. The Queensland Government is continuing to drive implementation of the Supporting Families Changing Futures (SFCF) reform program to build a new child protection and family support system for Queensland.
2. Following a review of the Child Protection Act 1999 (the Child Protection Act), undertaken between 2015 and 2017, priority amendments were progressed through the Child Protection Reform Amendment Act 2017 to support the implementation of initiatives underway through SFCF reforms and to respond to urgent findings and recommendations of reviews and inquiries.
3. The Queensland Government committed to further legislative changes to respond to stakeholder feedback from the review, build on the recent passage of the Human Rights Act 2019, and implement outstanding recommendations from inquiries and reviews including the Queensland Child Protection Commission of Inquiry and the Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse. 
4. The next stage of legislative changes will build on successes already achieved, focussing on reinforcing human rights in the legislative framework, strengthening children’s voices in decisions that affect them, and reshaping the regulation of care.
5. Cabinet approved Rethinking rights and regulation: towards a stronger framework for protecting children and supporting families consultation paper and its public release.
6. Attachments
· Rethinking rights and regulation: towards a stronger framework for protecting children and supporting families discussion paper
